
                                                                                                                     

           

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Arriving Late or Leaving Early 

It is essential that children arriving late or leaving early sign in or out in the reception area.  

This is to ensure that we know who is in school and who is absent in the event of an emergency. 

 

Sports for Schools – Friday 21st June 

Jonny Paterson, a Paralympic Footballer, visited Trannack today.  He captained the Paralympics 

GB side on his Games debut at Beijing in 2008 and also competed at the London 2012 and Rio 

2016 Games.  Sponsorship money raised will purchase PE equipment for school, to increase 

physical activity and also to help support GB athletes to inspire the next generation.  Please could 

sponsorship money be brought in to school no later than next Friday? 

 

Sports Week 

This coming week is Sports Week! In order for the children to enjoy the number of events we 

have organised, the children will need to come to school in their Trannack PE kit from Monday-

Thursday. Following our brilliant Sports for Schools event today, the week will also include a 

multi-skills event, inter-house cricket tournament, Y5/6 swimming gala, sports day practice, 

sports day itself (starting at 1:30pm on Thursday 27th June) AND Friday 28th is dress as a 

sportsperson day – this can be as a specific/famous sportsperson or just in sporty clothes. 
 

Sports Day – Thursday 27th June 

Weather permitting, sports day will take place on Thursday of next week and will start at 1:30pm. 

 

School Group Photographs 

If you placed an order, your photographs will be sent home today.  If you don’t receive them 

please let Mrs Hoskins know. 

 

Attendance 

The class with the highest attendance last week was Godrevy class with 96.25%.  Well done 
 

Praa Sands Class 

The children having been making rain gauges and wind flags in 

science this week, as part of our topic ‘Seasonal Changes’. 

 

ParentPay 

It would be much appreciated if outstanding invoices for wrap 

around care, and contributions for swimming and trips could be 

settled as soon as possible, via ParentPay. 

 

School Meals 

Please ensure that you settle payment for any outstanding school 

meals which are owing, thank you! 

 

School Governors 

We are currently recruiting governors for our local governing committee (LGC). We need to fill parent and community categories.  

School governors are vital in ensuring that schools achieve the best possible outcomes for children and young people. There are 

no specific qualifications or requirements for the role - every governing board needs a balance and diversity of knowledge, skills 

and experience. You don't need to have a background in education.  You will be asked to attend 6 meetings per year, from 4.30-

6pm approximately, and would be required to carry out one school visit each term.  This roughly equates to a commitment of 25-

30 hours each academic year as a minimum.  If you are interested and would like to learn more about the role, please contact 
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Trannack Primary School 

Trannack 

Helston 

Cornwall 

TR13 0DQ 

 

Tel 01326 572100 

 

www.trannack.croftymat.org 

 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs L. May 

linda.may@croftymat.org  

 

Head of school: Mr A. Boyes 

adam.boyes@croftymat.org 

 

Finance: 

School Meals £2.65 per day, £13.25 per 

week.  Please pay via ParentPay 

 

Early Bird - £2.10 or £2.80 per session 

Kid’s Club - £7.35 per session 

This must be booked in advance! 

 

You may replace: 

Book bags @£4.00 

 

Uniform - www.hartpersonalised.com 

or        - www.myclothing.com   

 

Trannack Facebook Page:  
https://www.facebook.com/Trannack-

School-275021094306153 

 
Tax Free Childcare:  

www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare 
 

Diary Dates 
Summer: Jul 25th – Sep 4th inc. 

Autumn term – Sep 5th – Dec 20th inc. 
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http://www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare


Mrs Hoskins in the school office or call on 01326 572100.  If you are a parent and are interested in the role you will need to 

complete a nomination form - this will need to be signed by two other parents.  If you know anyone who might be interested in 

a community position, please ask them to contact Mrs Hoskins in the first instance. 

 

House Points 

Hepworth won this week’s house points.  Well done!  

 

It’s Your Move 

‘Churches Together’ in Helston and Wendron have 

kindly donated the annual ‘Secondary School Survival 

Guide’, a journal for our Yr6 pupils.  It has some top 

tips on friends, travelling to school, homework, 

uniform, teachers etc.  There are also questions and 

answers written by other pupils and information 

regarding what they might need in their school bags.  

It looks like a very interesting read. 

 

 

Clickbait – What are the Risks?  

What Parents & Educators Need to know about CLICKBAIT 

Clickbait is a controversial online marketing strategy which uses sensationalist 

(and frequently misleading) headlines to encourage engagement with an article, 

image or video – often playing on users’ emotions and curiosity, while much of the 

actually content is of questionable accuracy.  Clickbait is also sometimes used to 

disguise scams, phishing sites and malware. 

 
 

 

This week’s certificates go to: 
 

Name Class Certificate Reason 

Lachy Godrevy Learner of the Week For focus and contribution. 

Reggie Godrevy Citizen of the Week For setting a great example in looking after the 

classroom. 

Charlie H Portreath Learner of the Week For always being ready to learn, participating 

consistently and supporting your peers. 

Arthur Portreath Citizen of the Week For demonstrating great perseverance when working 

with time. 

Ash Praa Sands Learner of the Week For writing an excellent diary entry from the viewpoint 

of a character. 

Henry Praa Sands Citizen of the Week For showing kindness and respect to his peers. 

 

Reading Karate 

Name Colour Class 

Jake – WELL DONE! BLACK Portreath 

Ash – WELL DONE! BLACK Praa Sands 

Penny Green Praa Sands 

 
 

 

Week 2 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 

Name 
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House Points 
Fleetwood 

 

Hepworth 
 

Davy 
 

Trevithick  



 

Dear parent/ guardian/carer 
 

Your child is invited to sign up for this year’s Summer Reading Challenge with Cornwall Libraries. Sign up for FREE at your 

local library! 

 

What is the Summer Reading Challenge? 
The Summer Reading Challenge encourages children to keep reading during the school summer holidays – and to enjoy reading 

anything they like! Children aged 4-11 are invited to set a reading goal and collect rewards for their reading. It’s completely 

FREE to take part.   
It is an amazing way to boost children’s confidence – last year 72% of children taking part felt more confident reading. 

 

Why should my child sign up? 

• They will be better prepared to return to school in the autumn. 
• The Challenge supports the move into a new year group. 

• Becoming more independent in their reading boosts children’s confidence and self-esteem. 

• The library provides free access to books and fun family activities all through the summer. 

• Library staff are on hand to offer support and book recommendations. 

Your child will be part of a UK-wide programme developed by The Reading Agency and delivered in partnership with the public 

library network. 

 

How can my child take part? (Library OR online) 
In the library. Visit your local Cornwall Library and sign up. Your child will: 

• Set a reading goal for the summer and borrow and read any books, eBooks and audiobooks. 

• Receive a Challenge booklet and collect special stickers and rewards for reading. 

 

Online. Take part online. 

• Sign up on the summerreadingchallenge.org.uk. 

• Set a reading goal and get book recommendations and tips. 

• Unlock digital badges and online rewards, including a printable certificate. 

 

When? 
The Challenge will launch on 6 July. Unsure where your closest library is? Use the 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/library-zone to check. 
 

Head to your local library this summer and sign up! If you have any questions, please contact lib.comms@cornwall.gov.uk 

 

Yours faithfully 

Karen Burdon 

Communication and Engagement Co-ordinator for Cornwall Libraries  

Cornwall Council/Konsel Kernow|Culture, Leisure & Libraries/ Gonisogeth, Diskwithans ha Lyvervao 
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